

City Manager's Office

MEMORANDUM

DATE: January 19, 2023

TO: Mayor and City Council

THROUGH: Doug Thornley, City Manager Approved Electronically

FROM: Cynthia Esparza, Chief Equity & Community Relationships Officer

SUBJECT: 2023 Homelessness Point-In-Time Count

The 2023 Point-In-Time (PIT) count is scheduled for Thursday, January 26, at 4:00 a.m. Conducted annually, the PIT count is a measurement of sheltered individuals experiencing homelessness on a single night in the community.

Coordinated by Washoe County as the lead entity for the Northern Nevada Continuum of Care (CoC), the City of Reno is an active partner in this effort and is a member of the PIT planning committee. Staff from Clean and Safe, Parks and Recreation, Reno Police Department, and Municipal Court are scheduled to participate in the count, along with several regional staff and partners. Results from the 2023 PIT count are expected to be released in late spring.

Please contact Cynthia Esparza at esparzac@reno.gov or (775) 737-1374 with any questions.